

CITY OF WASILLA

290 E. HERNING AVE.
WASILLA, ALASKA 99654-7091
PHONE: (907) 373-9050
FAX: (907) 373-9085

COUNCIL MEMORANDUM NO. <u>93-76</u>

From:

Deputy Administrator

Date:

August 19, 1993

Subject:

Borough Paving L.I.D. In Happy Mountain Estates

(Whispering Woods Drive)

The attached correspondence was received on August 19, 1993. The request is to include 2 lots that are in the City into a proposed paving district to be formed by the Borough. Administration requests authority to take the following actions:

- (a) Grant permission to the Mat-Su Borough to include Lots 2A and 3A in the proposed Borough paving LID.
- (b) Inform the Borough that if the proposed paving LID is approved, the Borough will be reimbursed by the City for paving the City's portion of Hermon Road up to the boundary to connect the Borough's project. The cost is expected to be in the range of \$7,500. Funds from the \$100,000 road project ordinance approved by Council are available for this project.

Robert E. Harris

Deputy Administrator

APPROVED

- ()



Matanuska-Susitna Borough

350 EAST DAHLIA AVE, PALMER, ALASKA 99645-6488 • PHONE 745-4801 DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE

August 17, 1993

RECEIVED

AUG 1 9 1993

City of Wasilla Bob Harris, Deputy Administrator 290 E. Herning Ave Wasilla, Alaska 99687 City of Wasilla, Alaska

Re: Proposed paving LID with two lots in the City of Wasilla limits

Dear Mr. Harris:

The borough has received a petition for a proposed paving local improvement district in the Whispering Woods Subdivision.

A copy of the area map is attached. Lots 2A and 3A on Quiet Circle are within the City of Wasilla boundaries (lots 4 through 7, block 3 have access from Mountain Village Drive). This is a request to the City of Wasilla to give permission to the Matanuska-Susitna Borough to include lots 2A and 3A within the borough administered proposed Whispering Woods paving LID.

Also, on Hermon Road the paving currently is to the El Toro parking lot. We would like to discuss having paving from that point to the intersection of Quiet Circle and Hermon Road so the paving would be continuous on Hermon Road.

Please respond at your earliest convenience. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 745-9632.

Sincerely,

Cindy Zinck 📏

Document Technician

